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July 2016
Medtronic reference: FA726
Dear OR /Risk Manager,

It has come to our attention that your O-arm® system requires updates in order to maintain compliance with applicable
performance standards. Specifically,

1. Certain aspects of the technical information in the Instructions for Use document require clarification. The
information to be updated includes system’s specification for x-ray technique factor accuracy, filtration
strength, leakage technique factors, air kerma reference location, and tube housing cooling curves.

2. Radiation measurement methodologies associated with confirming the accuracy specifications of the air kerma
displays do not fully comply with requirements.

3. The G-arm System X-ray technique factor display accuracy related to mA and mAs might not be compliant to
the system specifications.

4. X-ray generator and motion batteries require inspection to insure they are free from damage during shipment.

Please note that items 1 and 2 do not affect the safety or performance of your system. ltem 3 does not increase the
safety risk of the product to users or patients, but could affect performance related to image quality. Iltem 4 addresses
possible shipping damage to the batteries. Damaged batteries may result in odors/fumes, smoke, and the system not
functioning as intended.

To bring the affected O-arm® systems into compliance, we are providing to you the attached errata sheet with the
correct information. We will be following up this errata sheet with an update to your system software that corrects this
information in the on-system Instructions for Use. In addition, we will be performing the appropriate measurements of
air kerma rate, as well as testing the X-ray technique factor display accuracy for compliance. We will also be visually and
electrically inspecting the batteries for potential damage. Your local service representative will contact you to schedule
the update when it becormes available.

The Competent Authority of your country has been notified of this action.
Medtronic Navigation regrets any inconvenience that this matter may cause. However, we want to insure that the
products and services we provide are of the highest quality. If you have any questions, please contact your Medtronic

Representative Anders Heebwoll-Holm at 5199 0895.

Since

ette-Marie Ha

Vice-Pres&’. i

Appendix: Errata Sheet



